
                                 August 12, 2003             

                                                                              Le Mars, Iowa 

 

 

 

The Plymouth County Board of Supervisors met in adjourned session on August 12, 2003.  All members were present.  

All votes following are aye unless otherwise indicated. 

 

Motion by Vander Hamm, seconded Greene, to rezone 5.32 acres from Agricultural to Agricultural Rural Residential in 

Section 4 of Meadow Township for Mike Klein.                            Motion carried. 

 

Motion by Philips, seconded by Greene, to rezone 18.74 acres from Agricultural to Commercial in Section 5 of America 

Township for Midwest Equipment Inc.                               Motion carried. 

 

Al Lucken, Zoning Administrator, shared a proposal from David Wilberding of a new development in Section 32 & 33 

of Perry Township. 

 

Mike Lloyd presented a request for a stop sign on Birch Ave. at the T-intersection of North Ridge Road (C43) and Birch 

Ave. in Section 35 of Westfield Township to control a dangerous intersection. The Board discussed with Tom Rohe, 

County Engineer, and Tom will draft a resolution to place a stop ahead and stop sign on Birch Ave. for Board’s final 

approval. 

 

Motion by Philips, seconded by Spies, to allow Frontier Communications to put telecommunication cable in Section 32 

of Marion Township, Section 5 of Union Township, and Section 30 & 31 of Elkhorn Township.               Motion carried.                                                                                                                                           

 

Motion by Philips, seconded by Vander Hamm, to allow Hickory Tech to put telecommunication cable in Section 11 of 

Portland Township.                                                                                                    Motion carried. 

 

Tom Rohe discussed the embargo on C60 that was previously put into place.  The Board discussed possibly removing 

the embargo, and will follow up at next week’s meeting. 

 

Tom Rohe discussed the Imperial Ave. road upgrade and the changes that the Ohl’s and their contractors have made on 

their proposal. 

 

 

The Board adjourned at 11:47 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________  

K. Kae Meyer, Plymouth County Auditor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

____________________________________________  

Paul Sitzmann, Chairman 


